
TR-21-00F
TO:

Transportation Directors

FROM:
Bruce D. Little, Senior Transportation Consultant, (303) 866-6655

Shelly A. Galloway, Transportation Consultant, (303) 866-6656

School Transportation Unit

DATE:

July 25, 2001
SUBJECT:
Senate Bill 01-003

Enclosed is a copy of:

Senate Bill 01-003, Exemption of School Buses From Constraints Generally Applicable to Commercial Vehicles

Senate Bill 01-003 changes the definition of “Commercial Vehicle” in 42-4-235, C.R.S. to exempt the following school district vehicles:

1. School buses regulated by Colorado Department of Education per 42-4-1904, C.R.S.  This includes both route operation and activity trips transporting your district’s students. All Colorado Department of Education rules and regulations governing school transportation are still in effect.

2. School buses used for outside charter trips if your district only receives reimbursement for the expenses for the trip (includes bus and driver expenses).

3. Any support or white fleet vehicles owned by your school district that has a Gross Vehicle Weight Rating (GVWR) of 26,000 pounds and under.

The following uses of district vehicles will still be considered Commercial Vehicles under statute 42-4-235, C.R.S. :

1. School buses used for outside charter trips where the district makes a profit in addition to the expenses.

2. Support fleet vehicles over 26,000 pounds GVWR.
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This bill does not alter in any way the requirements for the following:

1. Commercial Driver’s License.

2. Federal Substance Abuse Testing.

This letter and enclosures should be placed in Section F of the Colorado School Transportation Administrator’s Reference Manual.  Please mark off TR-21 on the new Check List page at the front of the manual.
